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FOR INFORMATION, CONTACT Marc Tonnacliff (202) 267 8732 marc.tonnacliff@faa.gov 
 
 

 
DATE:  11/29/2010 No. 10-03
TO:  Airport Operators, and Airport Certification Safety Inspectors 
TOPIC:  Extension of Airport Emergency Plan Submission Date to June 30, 

2011 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
The first version of the Post 9/11 Airport Emergency Plan (AEP) Advisory Circular 
(AC) 150/5200-31C included several changes for AEP.  The AC also required one 
year to revise and implement changes to the AEP.  Several airports reported 
difficulty meeting the extension of December 31, 2010. 
 
 
 
Therefore, the FAA has extended the deadline for submission of the AEP to June 
30, 2011.  The FAA does not plan to extend the submission date beyond June 30, 
2011.  If an airport operator holding an FAA Airport Operating Certificate fails to 
submit the revised AEP by June 30, 2011, the airport operator may not be 
compliant with Title14, Code of Federal Regulation (CFR) § 139.325. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________                                   11/29/2010 
Brian Rushforth, Manager        Date 
Airport Safety and Certification (AAS-300)           
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